
Mann describes efforts to preserve wild lands 
for unique or threatened animal populations. 
However, the Florida scrub jay, the example 
used to describe our population viability 
analyses (PVAs), is the topic in the weakest 
section in our report (I). As we point out, 
new maps of scrub jay distributions emphasize 
several new nesting areas. The primary prob- 
lem is that scrub jay habitat has been difficult 
to identify statewide without field surveys (2). 
The land-cover data are particularly weak in 
Brevard County, which has a substantial scrub 
jay population. Also, our selection of sites for 
scrub communities and scrub jays elsewhere in 
Florida relied heavily on analyses performed 
by many other organizations, which also de- 
serve credit for their work (3). 

In the article, Reed Noss, editor of Con- 
servation Biology, suggests that we have not 
accounted for the importance of connecting 
populations of animals that may be isolated 
and unable to mix or interbreed. Some of the 
species we analyzed were birds that do not 
require physical habitat connections. We 
also focused on populations that could be 
meaningfully connected, and others seem to 
agree with our approach. A recent study (4) 
concludes that most bear populations in the 
southeastern United States-including those 
on large public lands in Florida-are effec- 
tively isolated and should be managed as such. 

The connections we highlighted also 
were empirically based. For example, we 
have observed four bears moving from the 
Ocala eastward into commercial forestry 
lands in Volusia, St. Johns, and Flagler 
counties. We also have clusters of bear 
roadkills at the junctures of roads and cer- 
tain forested wetlands that lie between the 
Ocala and these commercial forestry lands. 
The connecting corridors between the bear 
population in the Ocala and the population 
to the east were highlighted in our report 
( I ) .  Although we may not have identified 
all the potential corridors that exist, we 
have identified many of the most important 
ones. The commercial forestry lands east of 
the Ocala also support swallow-tailed kites, 
another species of concern in this region. 

Jim Cox 
Florida Game and Wildlife Commission, 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1 600, USA 
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Corrections and Clarifications 

In the news article "Filling in Florida's gaps: Spe- 
cies protection done right" by Charles Mann 
(Frontiers in Biology: Ecology, 21 July, p. 318), 
the university affiliation of Lany Harris was 
incorrect. He is at the University of Florida. 

In reference ( I )  on page 1202 of the letter to the 
editor "Ecological research" by A. R. Blaustein (1 
Sept., p. 1201), and in line 19 of the response by W. 
Roush (p. 1203), the year of publication was given 
incorrectly as 1991. The correct, entire reference is 
A. R. Blaustein, D. G. Hokit, R. K. O'Hara, R. H. 
Holt, Biol. C m .  67, 251 (1994). 

In the caption of the photograph accompany- 
ing the Perspective "Genetic networks" by 
W. F. Loomis and Paul W. Sternberg (4 
Aug., p. 649), the name of the sculpture 
should have been given as "Mozart I," and 
the sculptor, Kenneth Snelson, should have 
been mentioned. 

In the editorial "Punctuated equilibrium in sci- 
entific publishing" by Ellis Rubinstein (9 June, 
p. 1415), the first name of Gerard Pie1 was 
spelled incorrectly, and his year of retirement, 
and that of Dennis Flanagan, should have 
been given as 1984, not 1986. 
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